All present except Atty. Sterling.

Mrs. Frank Sakran, Budd's Creek, came in regard to claim for ewes killed by dogs. Claim included vetinarians ill for services to injured ewes. Commissioners think this unusual and decided to pay for one extra ewe instead of the bill. Ewes are assessed at \$12.00 but since they are bred Commissioners allowed \$15.00 ea \$105.00

Letter sent to Mr. Gabbe, Hllywd Shores Citizens Assn., copy to Mr. Frank Kaufmann Sec-Trs Drum Clfs. Civic Assn. Mr. Kaufmann informed the Board, the members were dissatisfied with wording of letter "in the year 1962", when they had been promised road would be built in Spring of 62. Letter to Kaufmann explained that time for this work could not be pin pointed to certain date, weather could interfere, machinery could break down, any number of things could prevent Comms. from keeping to a certain date-but they were assured road will positively be built in 1962, and is at top of list.

- 1. Mr. Alvey received a call about child being injured on SRC 249, was asked to place sign for speed 30MPH. Comms. will ask SRC if this can be done.
- 2. Board agreed "No Parking" signs are needed on County and State highways. Mr. Cusic was asked to check with MCThompson as to cost of this.

Survey made by Geo. W. Joy on Scotch Neck Rd. Survey also needed for White Pt Rd.

- 4. McInerney Rd in bad condition. Comms requested report on this. Some years ago road was on program for rebuilding, but R/W could not be obtained, and matter was dropped.
- 5. Midway & Essex Drives will be completed soon.
- 6. Snow fence needed. Cusic to check cost of this.

Board adjourned at 3:30 pm

approved

Lionard, Softwey